
 

CITY COUNCIL PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 
February 4th, 2025 at 5:00 PM 

Crete City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

 
MINUTES 

 

 

Notice of the meeting was given by posting, the appointed method for giving notice as shown by 

the attached notice, at the following locations:  

City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

Post Office, 1242 Linden Avenue 

City Bank and Trust, 1135 Main Avenue 

Advance notice of the meeting was also given to committee members.  Pursuant to Section 84-

1412(8) of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, the City has posted a current copy of the Open 

meetings Act, Laws of the State of Nebraska, in the back of the council chambers.  All 

proceedings shown were taken while the meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  

  

   

1. Open Meeting  

 

2. Roll Call  

Tom Crisman:    Present    

Kyle Frans:    Present    

Dan Papik:    Present    

Present: 3. 

 

3. Items of Business  

3.A. Consider the Emergency Dispatch Services Interlocal Agreement   

  City Administrator Tom Ourada explained that there was back and forth with the 

agreement making sure it included everything it needed. Ourada stated that the City of Crete will 

pay a fee to Saline County for period beginning on April 1, 2025 of $62,500 to be paid in two 

installments of $31,250 on or before April 1st, 2025 and July 1st, 2025. After Crete parts with 

Southeast 911 on September 30th, 2025 Crete agrees to pay the annual sum of $200,000 to 

Saline County for services outlined in the agreement. That sum will be paid in quarterly 

installments of $50,000 on or before October 1st, January 1st, April 1st and July 1st. If at the end 

of two years, the parties decide to terminate this agreement, Crete agrees to pay an additional 

Two Hundred Thousand Dollars ($200,000) to reimburse Saline County for costs incurred in the 

agreement.  



  Recommend to the City Council the Emergency Dispatch Services Interlocal Agreement 

Carried with a motion by Kyle Frans and a second by Tom Crisman. 

Tom Crisman: Aye, Kyle Frans: Aye, Dan Papik: Aye  

Aye: 3, No: 0 

 

3.B. Consider the CAMC Back up Paramedic Agreement   

  City Administrator Tom Ourada stated that interim President & CEO at Crete Area 

Medical Center Julie Lacy offered paramedic back up services. The agreement states that if 

hospital paramedics are called for back up they shall be compensated at the rate of $45 per hour 

for the time they spend on the call rounded to the nearest 1/4 hour increments from the time they 

leave the hospital until they return to the hospital grounds.  

  Recommend to the City Council the CAMC Back up Paramedic Agreement Carried with 

a motion by Kyle Frans and a second by Tom Crisman. 

Tom Crisman: Aye, Kyle Frans: Aye, Dan Papik: Aye  

Aye: 3, No: 0 

 

4. Officers' Reports  

 

5. Adjournment  

 


